
 
MINUTES 

School Board Workshop 
March 13, 2014 

 
This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange 
Street, St. Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 8:31 a.m. by Chairman Bill Mignon.  Dr. 
Joseph Joyner called roll; school board members, Mr. Bill Fehling, Mrs. Beverly Slough, Mr. 
Patrick Canan, Mr. Bill Mignon and Mr. Tommy Allen were present. Also in attendance were 
School Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, district staff, and media representatives. 
 
Opening Comments 
 
Dr. Joyner thanked Mrs. Marcia Lane, St. Augustine Record for her story about the Cunningham 
Creek Elementary School and Nease High School students helping students in Honduras. Dr. 
Joyner also congratulated Mrs. Forson and Mrs. Langston for their efforts in making a difference 
in the lives of Honduran children. 
 
Insurance Plan Update 
 
Mr. Forson and Mrs. Weber presented the comprehensive process of the insurance committee 
medical plan recommendations. 
 
 
Public Comments -None 
 
Closing Comments 
 
Mr. Canan, Mrs. Slough, Mr. Fehling and Mr. Allen thanked the committee for their hard work.  
Mr. Mignon stated that communication about changes is going to be crucial. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:04 a.m. 
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